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Greetings! 

Congratulations to the Club Officers of the Rotary Club of 
Tolong for the Hope-Creating Rotary Year 2023-2024.  

As we embark on a new Rotary Year, we will be energized by a renewed spirit to sound in the world. We have 
set our District Goals as guided by the Rotary Citation.  

We emphasized some innovations, such as updating our Club Constitution and By-laws to improve the basis of 
our Governance in the Club. With a uniform set of rules as suggested by Rotary International, we will be confi-
dent that it is attuned to the intent of our highest governing body.  

Another new program is our service project on mental awareness entitled, Breaking the Stigma. In a world full of 
complex things, primarily upon the influence and interventions of social media, our members would be vulnera-
ble to information overload that are sometimes inadequately processed. These may even result in a disturbed 
mind. As a response, our Rotary International President, R Gordon R McInally, suggests putting awareness on 
mental health awareness at the Club level and treating it like any other disorder, which accordingly may be right-
fully addressed if anticipated and detected.  

There are a lot more of these innovations. Still, our organization, Rotary International, has always trusted our 
Club leaders to do what they think is appropriate regarding culture and environment. We Filipinos have this nat-
ural talent to understand and address things surrounding us.  

So as we begin with a new set of Club leaders, it is always in my prayers that success will always be the guiding 
word as we embark on our volunteer work of serving above ourselves.  

I wish the new Club Officers the best of luck and always be mindful that your District is always here to support 
you with all you do.  

 

As the Rotary Year 2023-24 with the theme 
"Creating Hope In The World" starts its 1st Se-
mester, we are already seeing situations or op-
portunities, starting with our club -  
the Rotary Club of Tolong, where hope is being 
or can be created. We, Rotarians, are peace-
makers and we can already consider being a 
peacemaker a success as Jesus Christ said 
blessed are the peacemakers for they shall be 
called children of God.  

TOM T.OPEÑA 
President  
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